Minutes from Uzmaston, Boulston and Slebech Community Council
The Rhos Hall
Thursday 11th April 2019
Present: 
Councillors:  B Thomas, D Campbell, S Green, S Evans, L Screen, H Thomas, 
Also in attendance: Clerk, County Councillor D Clements
1. Chairperson’s Welcome
The Chairperson welcomed all the meeting.

1. Apologies for Absence
Apologies received from R Hancock and M Williams

1. Declaration of Members’ Interests
There were no declaration of interests.

1. The Minutes 
Minutes from March 2019 were read and agreed. 

1. Matters Arising
H Thomas has had confirmation of river litter clearances starting at The Frolic and going to Boulston from Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority.  When he receives the date the Clerk will promote and share with the community.  County Councillor D Clements will find out about replacement litter signs for the area.

County Councillor D Clements will follow up with Pembrokeshire County Council about the village green.

The councillors reviewed and accepted the code of conduct, which had been amended and distributed via email.

The defibrillator has been delivered and H Thomas will arrange fitting for The Rhos Hall.  When completed more training will be organised.

The Neighbourhood Watch signs have been delivered, and the Clerk has agreed to drop them off to L Screen for fitting.

There has been an email sent to Pembrokeshire County Council, and copied to UBSCC regarding verge maintenance in The Rhos.  There has been a response from Pembrokeshire County Council which County Councillor D Clements shared at the meeting.  There is no further action required from UBSCC.

Members raised the condition of pull ins and laybys across the area.  County Councillor D Clements agreed to follow this up with Pembrokeshire County Council.  

S Evans had received complaints about the condition of Creamston Road in regard to agricultural litter and mud.  The members felt other agencies were dealing with this, so currently no further action required from UBSCC.

D Campbell reported issues with The Frolic.  There are a number of concerns including the use of the emergency access point for car parking, the number of cars parked in The Frolic car park all day, the condition of the pavements and paths which are eroding and have grass growing on them, preventing disabled access, broken gates, and the erosion of the banks.  County Councillor D Clements agreed to take this up with Pembrokeshire County Council.

In addition the members discussed the new business on the former Popes Garage site, and highlighted the importance of visibility at the roundabout.  County Councillor D Clements confirmed this had already been raised.

1. Planning Applications
None received.

1. Reports for decisions
None received.

1. Reports to note
None received.

1. Audits and Accounts
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Clerk confirmed the current balance of the account – £8978.39, and the members requested the Clerk look into moving the £2001.71 amount from HMRC VTR into a savings account.

1. Accounts for Payment
No cheques were issued, but it is likely there will be an invoice for installation of the defibrillator next month.

1. Date of next meeting
The AGM will be held at 7pm on Thursday 9th May 2019, followed by the council meeting at The Rhos Hall.

Meeting Closed at 8.20pm.





	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	




